NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Board of Trustees of the Village of Rockville Centre,
New York (the “Village”) will meet on April 29, 2021 at 6:00 pm, pursuant to Village Law
Article 6 and Village Law §87-724; for the purpose of holding a public hearing on proposals
to discontinue certain public streets or portions thereof, and to change, and add to, the
Official Map of the Village as follows:
1. Discontinue portions of Brooklyn Avenue and Chestnut Streets as public streets,;
2. Discontinue portions of Brooklyn Avenue and State Street as public streets;
3. Amend the Official Map of the Village to remove portions of Brooklyn Avenue,
Chestnut Street and State Street; and
4. Amend the Official Map of the Village to add thereto a public street to be known as
Birch Lane, to be located west of Hempstead Avenue and south of Argyle Place
and as shown as Killarney Lane on the subdivision Map of Killarney Estates. .

Copies of the Official Map of the Village, the metes and bounds of the streets and portions
of streets above referenced, and maps thereof, are available for inspection by interested
persons by appointment at the office of the Village Clerk located at One College Place,
Rockville Centre, New York during the hours of 9 am and 4 pm, and on the Village website
at www.rvcny.gov . Call the Village office at 516-678-9212 for appointment.

Pursuant to Executive Orders issued by the Governor of the State of New York, the
meeting and public hearing will be conducted virtually. Interested persons may access
the virtual meeting and patrticipate in the public hearing by Zoom at
https://us02web.zoom.us/|/85977053292 , Meeting ID: 859 7705 3292, Audio only at
646 558 8656.

All interested persons will have an opportunity to be heard with respect to the public
hearing (a) prior to or during the public hearing by email to feedback@rvcny.us, (b)
until 4 pm on April 29, 2021 by written submission to the Village Administrator, One
College Place, PO Box 950, Rockville Centre, New York 11570-0950, or (c) during the
hearings by email to feedback@rvcny.us or by oral comment or Chat comment using
the Zoom website.

The Village complies with the Americans With Disabilities Act. Persons with special
needs should contact the Village Clerk’s office at 516-678-9212 at least three business
days prior to the hearing, so that reasonable efforts may be made to accommodate such
needs.

The Board of Trustees, as Lead Agency pursuant to the State Environmental Quality
Review Act, has classified the proposed action as an Unlisted Matter, and issued a
Negative Declaration.

Dated: March 18, 2021

By Order of the Village Board of Trustees
Kathleen M. Murray, Village Administrator
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